
Safety Issue Type: Recalls
August 28 2025    NHTSA Campaign Number: 25V559000 

Unexpected Steering Wheel Movement
A steering wheel that moves unexpectedly may increase the risk of a crash.

NHTSA Campaign Number    25V559000

Manufacturer    VinFast Auto, LLC

Components    LANE DEPARTURE

Potential Number of Units Affected    6314
Summary
VinFast Auto, LLC (VinFast) is recalling certain 2023-2025 VF8 vehicles. The Advanced Driver 
Assistance System (ADAS) may activate during wide turns, causing unexpected steering wheel 
movements that are difficult for the driver to override.
Remedy
VinFast will update the ADAS software, free of charge. Owner notification letters are expected 
to be mailed October 24, 2025. Owners may contact VinFast customer service at 
1-833-503-0600.
Notes

Affected Products (3)

Vehicle
MAKE MODEL YEAR
VINFAST VF 8 2023-2025

Associated Documents (2)

RCAK - Recall Acknowledgement
RCAK-25V559-5348.pdf 0.321KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2025/RCAK-25V559-5348.pdf

Recall 573 Report
RCLRPT-25V559-3549.pdf 0.385KB
https://static.nhtsa.gov/odi/rcl/2025/RCLRPT-25V559-3549.pdf
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